Lanark County Community Justice

Finance Committee Meeting

MINUTES

Monday August 9, 2021, at 10:30 a.m.

Present by ZOOM: David Burkett, Ross Dickson, Aisha Toor, Joellen McHard, Katie Pomeroy
Agenda Review: Agenda approved 
Minutes taker: Ross

Business Arising from Past Meeting:
- Sent auditor the Letter of Engagement.
- Meeting of Dave, Katie and Joellen with Carole Fuller, auditor. She advised 
against fund accounting because of Financial Audit for Charity guidelines; reviewed accounting practices.

Funding Updates:

- Joellen reported on supporting funds: 

- MCCSS, received 2nd instalment; United Way, received Jan, Feb, Mar, Apr, May, June and July; County of Lanark, received Jan, deferred to 21/22 fy; PDCF (Restorative Families), received Feb, deferred to fy 21/22; Trillium, received $38,100 (90%) in May, $4,200 to accounts receivable in 4th quarter, expected May 2022.

- Joellen plans to be a delegation to County of Lanark with Family and Children Services at 5:30 p.m., Sept 8th.

- A yard sale on the occasion of moving out of the Herriot St office earned $780.

- Registrations for the golf tournament are lagging registrations, but more expected. There have been many donations and hole sponsorships.
Audited statements:

- The finance committee approved the audited financial statements for the fiscal year 2020/2021 and recommends that the board to accept these statements.

Review of current statements

- Q1 profit and loss, balance sheet, cash flow statements and budget vs actual revenues and expenses for Q1 and year to date (July 31, 2021) were reviewed and approved.

- Discussed the reordering and renaming of a few bookkeeping accounts, and Katie will make the changes.

- The operating documents (bank reconciliation, payroll, source deductions, visa statement and on-line payments) for April to July had been reviewed by Joellen, Dave and Katie, and were approved

C.E.W.S. application. 

- KP Solutions will no longer be applying for CEWS grants on behalf of LCCJ as they are no longer offering this service. Joellen will see if Carole Fuller is able to do this and make a determination with the direction of the Treasurer to determine the cost benefit of continuing to apply for CEWS.
Treasurer’s report to AGM:

- Dave is preparing his report to be submitted to Stephen Graham by Sept. 1 for inclusion in the Annual Report.

Date of Next Meeting: October 13th, 2021 10:30a.m. to 12:00p.m.
Adjournment

